

Town of Bristol, Rhode Island

Department of Community Development

10 Court Street Bristol, RI 02809 <u>bristolri.gov</u> 401-253-7000

February 4, 2025

TO:

Planning Board

FROM:

Diane M. Williamson, Director

RE:

Preliminary Plan Phase for Mt. Hope High School Major Land Development

The above application is before you for review and to open the public hearing on the Preliminary Plan Phase. As per the Master Plan checklist waiver, the applicant does not yet have the RIDEM permits. Per State Law and the Subdivision and Development Review Regulations, the public hearing and preliminary review and action will be continued until receipt of the permits (Section 5.1 D6).

The TRC met to review and supported the application going to the Planning Board to begin the public hearing process. The TRC meeting notes are attached